
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

METROPOLITAN WATER RECLAMATION DISTRICT OF GREATER CHICAGO 

DEPARTMENT: General Administration,   DATE:   January 26, 2022 

   Diversity Section 

TO:   John P. Murray, Director of Maintenance and Operations 

FROM:  Regina D. Berry, Diversity Administrator 

SUBJECT: Review of Contract 21-911-21, “Rehabilitate Locomotive #4 at the  

Stickney Water Reclamation Plant” 

 

Our review of this contract and specifications indicates that Affirmative Action goals are not 

recommended.  

The project with a total estimated cost of $955,000.00 requires the Contractor to overhaul the 

MWRD locomotive No.4 to full operation.  The Contractor must be a fully accredited ISO 9000 

and AAR M-1003 Facility. In addition, they must be and remain AAR Quality Assurance M-

1003 Certified for the following: B61B – Reconditioner of Locomotive Engines; B69 – 

Locomotive traction motor/wheel combo assembly and B57B – Reconditioner of Locomotive 

main generators/alternators.  There are no available MBE, WBE, SBE or VBE subcontractors 

that perform the components of this work.  Therefore, the Affirmative Action Ordinance Revised 

Appendix D and the Appendix V goals are not applicable to this contract.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact Diversity Officer, Jason H. Bullock, at extension 

14038. 

RDB:JHB 

Attachments (2) 

cc:   LoCascio, Morakalis, Cornier, Skawski, Bullock, file 




